Notes of a meeting of Dunsden Orchard Planning Group

Monday 4 February, 2008, Eye & Dunsden Village Hall
Present

Simon Beddows, Tim Coulson, Nick Marks, Mandy Martin, David Woodward (Parish Council) 



1. Apologies for Absence

John D’Souza, Sara Granshaw (Parish Council), (John Bodman)

2. Schedule for the project

Following the successful planting of the first tree on the village green, it was agreed that planting should begin as soon as possible, with a first planting of readily available trees in March and a second planting of the rare trees in Autumn 2008. First priority is the creation of site access via a 12’ gate off Tagg Lane



ACTION TP to source supplier/budget



ACTION SB & TP to agree best location

The following dates were provisionally agreed:

Sunday 16 March: first working party, digging of holes to plane using tractor/auger hopefully to be provided by Phil Dyer

Saturday 22 March: first planting day, including guarding trees

Saturday 29 March: follow-up from planting day

A turn-out of at least 12 people should be the target for the working parties

3. Responsibilities

Nick Marks agreed to draw up a planting scheme, based on the 10 historic trees recommended by Dr Juniper, sourcing the more obscure trees from his daughter Sarah, and the others sooner locally if possible. A total of around 20 trees to be planted, including apples with local connections but excluding cherries (soil too poor) but possibly including (perry?) pears and perhaps plums. Mrs Phillimore from Brogdale to be included if possible. 



ACTION NM by 19.2 if possible

Tim Coulson agreed to draw up a budget to initially include the following items: main gate and access, fruit trees (with NM) including 3 posts and anti-deer wire, plastic tubing; bulb planting. And in the second phase: living arch, including fence works on village green, tools and storage, benches, hedges, interpretative signboards

Mandy Martin agreed to investigate grant applications, from information passed to her by David Woodward. Possible sources include: the Chilterns, SODC, Lottery Grants for All, Lafarge Landfill Fund, Forestry Stewardship, Oxon Trust for Nature Landfill Fund



ACTION MM/DW

Simon Beddows offered support from Dunsden Farm, including the loan of a bowser and ride-on mower. The grass seed sown was already showing.

John D’Souza was available to open a bank account and to keep accounts as required though as he lives some distance away, may not be able to attend many meetings.

David Woodward  would chair meetings pro tem, provide publicity including the website, posters and leaflets and with Sara Granshaw would liaise with the parish council.

It was hoped to confirm John Bodman as meeting Secretary at a future meeting

4. Funding and structure

It was agreed that it would be most efficient to constitute the group as a working party of the parish council, although with its own bank account. The council’s agreement would be sought for this and for its public liability insurance to be extended to cover the orchard. It was hoped that the parish council would match the funding to be obtained from grants. At this early stage, a total budget for the first few years of the project was was thought to be between £5–10,000. Some initial funding might be useful as a loan, either from the parish council or the Sonning Eye Action Group.



ACTION MM/DW

5. Other priorities

Soil preparation Large holes to be dug when planting with the appropriate mulch/compost: Nick Marks to advise.

Tool store  It was hoped that a small number of tools might be stored at the village hall initially, although generally people would bring their own. An on-site tool store would be investigated later.

Access  Vehicle access from Tagg Lane and pedestrian access from the village green will be created. Access from opposite the village hall was thought to be unnecessary and potentially dangerous.
Overshadowing  It was agreed to request the parish council to clear some of the scrub trees on the boundary which were likely to overshadow the trees 



ACTION DW

‘Widening participation’  It was agreed all needed to continue to promote the orchard to friends and neighbours, including those without email.  
Tim Coulson to confirm Sally Engbers email/promote in Binfield Heath
ACTION ALL

Date of Next Planning Meeting

Monday 25 February, Village Hall, 8pm

